At  a Special Meeting of  Lower Broadheath Parish Council
 Held in the Village Hall on Monday 25th July 2011 at 7.00pm

Present: Mrs. B. Beard (Chairman)               

               Mr. P. Simmonds (Vice Chairman)
   
               Mrs. A Carver
               Mr. A. Parry  
               Mrs J Faiers

   Mr M. Quine


   Mr J Steel

               Mrs V. Swinburn 


   Mr. M.Wedd
    
               Mr. M Davis – Clerk      

Apologies: Mr B Barber               
Declaration of Interests:   None
Planning applications for consideration:

1) 11/00787/HOU, The Homestead, Crown East Lane, Residential extension to existing dwelling:

Mr Alan Forrest explained that Homestead was next to his property and access was along a track owned by his neighbour. The adjacent agricultural land as well as the residential property had been cleared of trees and there was concern that the approx 0.75 acres site could be used for non residential use. 

The owner of Sunningdale expressed concern about damage to her property from the heavy traffic using the access track.

Subject to an application and approval to the change of use of agricultural land to residential garden area the parish council makes the following comments in respect of this application: 

1. The Coach House has already been demolished and there is a new structure being built which is upto DPC level. Presumably this should now be taken into account when measuring the extension to see that it and other extensions proposed falls within permitted limits for extensions. 

2. No dimensions are shown on the drawings and yet the architect says only written measurements should be used. We consider measurements should be shown as drawings should not be scaled off. 

3. Hardcore from the demolished coach house has been spread over a large area of the site and we are concerned the land may be used for other purposes other than residential. 

4. Most of the trees and other vegetation have been removed and we do not know if any were subject to TPO’s. 

5. Being in a residential area the site should only be used for domestic residential use. 

 
 
2)  11/00802/HOU, Penrhyn, Grange Lane, Single storey and two storey extensions             to sides and front porch. Mr Withers, the applicant explained that the development was to enable the property to accommodate his family.
The parish council’s comments on the application were subject to the absence of dimensions on the drawings:

1. The Parish Council expressed concern about the size of the proposed extension which without dimensions appeared to show that the extensions would increase the size of the property by about 75%. 
Finance:  To consider accounts for payment: 

It was proposed by Simmonds, seconded by Mrs Faiers and resolved to pay the following outstanding accounts:
1. Smart Cut Ltd – Vicarage Green, grounds maintenance, June
            £64.99


    - Grass cutting, June



          £162.00 









Total =
          £226.99


2. Malvern Hills District Council – SHLAA report


           £54.00 

AOB: 
1. It was agreed that if the clerk did not hear from Mr Ganderton in the next week about cutting the common verges he would place an order with Mike Johnson for the work to be done. The clerk would also advise the Lord of the Manor.

2. The clerk reported that there were now 3 allotment plots vacant. The plots would be advertised in the newsletter and on the notice board. Arrangements would be made to strim the plots in the interim.
3. There was a pile of rubbish on the highway outside the bungalow next to Peachley View, the clerk to advise highways.

4. There was concern that at one point during the surfacing of Bell Lane traffic was being directed to drive over the common. The clerk to contact highways to express concern.

The remaining section of surfacing would be done in September.

5. Parking of vehicles on the common at Wembley cottage was an ongoing problem, the clerk to obtain a sign with the wording: “No Parking or Driving on the Common by order of Lower Broadheath Parish Council”.

6. Mr Wedd suggested that a wall could be constructed on the vicarage green for balls to be kicked against. 
7. The clerk confirmed that the quote for a replacement boiler in the cottage of £3,072.00 (£2,560.00 exc VAT) had been accepted.

8. The clerk advised that highways had been unable to locate the missing gulley grids in Peachley Lane. It was reported that a manhole cover was missing in the hedge about 35 metres from Ashfields Farm. The clerk to advise highways.

Date of Next meeting:  5th September 2011 at 7.30pm (planning applications available from 7.00pm)  
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